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Dear Member:

As you may know, the Federal Trade Commission conducted an investigation concerning the provisions in NARPM’s Code of Ethics and Standards of Professionalism (“Code of Ethics”) that stated: 

NARPM Professional Members shall refrain from criticizing other property managers or their business practices.
The Property Manager shall not knowingly solicit competitor’s clients.

The Federal Trade Commission alleges that these provisions in the Code of Ethics violate the Federal Trade Commission Act because they unnecessarily restrict members of NARPM from competing for clients, thereby depriving clients of the benefits of competition among property managers.

To end the investigation expeditiously and to avoid disruption to its core functions, NARPM voluntarily agreed, without admitting any violation of the law, to the entry of a Consent Agreement and a Decision and Order by the Federal Trade Commission.  As a result, NARPM is in the process of revising its Code of Ethics, ethics training, and will implement an antitrust compliance program.

In general, the Federal Trade Commission has prohibited NARPM from maintaining bylaws, code of ethics, operational policies, or membership requirements that restrict members from advertising for or soliciting property management work.

You must disregard any instruction you received in any NARPM ethics training regarding the above provisions.  Those provisions are no longer valid or part of the Code of Ethics.

The Decision and Order does not prohibit NARPM from adopting and enforcing Codes of Ethics or similar documents that govern the conduct of members with respect to representations that NARPM reasonably believes would be false or deceptive within the meaning of Section 5 of the Federal Trade Commission Act.

A copy of the Decision and Order is enclosed.  It is also available on the Federal Trade Commission website at www.FTC.gov, and through the NARPM web site 
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